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                                                           CONDOLENCE MESSAGE 
 

 
We are extremely sorry to inform about death of one of the founders and Former President, 
AIBRF Late Shri N. C. CHHAYA in Mumbai on 22.07.2025 at the age of 101. He was towering 
leader of bank retiree movement and took active part in formation of AIBRF in 1995. He held 
several important positions in AIBRF including the position of President from 2004 to 2008. 
He was also General Secretary of Federation of Bank of Retirees’ Associations for several 
years and was key person in forming retiree organization in Bank of India also. During his 
service period, he was activist and office bearer in officer association for two decades.  
 
2. With the grace of God, he was one of the very few bankers to complete 100 years of life 
and his Centenary year function was organized last year in Mumbai. His death is irreparable 
loss to the  bank retiree movement.  
 
3. We pray to the Almighty to give eternal peace to the departing soul. 
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